JAMES L. RUDOLPH ROBERT H. SHAER JONATHON D. FRIEDMANN ANTHONY L. LECCESE JAMES S. SINGER JOSEPH W. WORTHEN II** JOHN H. ROGERS WILLIAM A. KORMAN** JOCELYN J. CAMPBELL JOSEPH A. MERLINO**** ADAM J. SHAFRAN*** ZACHARY J. TUCK ASHLEY M. GREEN ROBERT P. RUDOLPH Of Counsel GARY E. LAMBERT† MICHAEL S. KALIS BRYAN S. MACCORMACK* † Registered Patent Attorney Also Admitted in Florida **Also Admitted in New Hampshire ***Also Admitted in Illinois ****Also Admitted in New York

RUDOLPH FRIEDMANN LLP

COUNSELLORS AT LAW
92 STATE STREET
BOSTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02109

(617) 723~7700 Telecopier: (617) 227~0313 OLIVER'S POND 216 HUMPHREY STREET MARBLEHEAD, MA 01945 (781) 639-4600



2016 MAY 13 A 1: 26

May 12, 2016

VIA HAND DELIVERY

Brian P. Golden, Director Boston Redevelopment Authority One City Hall Square, 9th Floor Boston, MA 02201

Re: 1120-1132 Washington Street, Dorchester, MA 02124
Intent to File Project Notification Form, Large Project Review

Dear Director Golden:

Please consider this letter as notification on behalf of City Point Center LLC, a Massachusetts limited liability company (the "Proponent"), that the Proponent expects to file a Project Notification Form ("PNF") in accordance with the Article 80B Large Project Review requirements of the Boston Zoning Code for a proposed mixed use project located at 1120-1132 Washington Street in the Lower Mills section of Dorchester.

The project site consists of a parcel of land (six [6] separate tax lots) containing approximately 48,303 square feet, located on the easterly side of Washington Street approximately sixty (60) feet south of the intersection of Richmond Street. The site contains the former Molloy funeral home, a vacant lot behind the funeral home building, and residential buildings on each side of the funeral home building (a three-family dwelling on one side and two two-family dwellings on the other side). The redevelopment of the site will involve replacing all the existing structures with an attractive single, four-story, mixed-use building and will add energy and vitality to the area, increase the available housing, provide employment opportunities (in construction, retail, and property management and services), add to the tax base, and improve the streetscape.

The project will include the construction of a four-story building of approximately 66,859 square feet of gross floor area containing fifty-seven (57) residential condominium units, two retail units on the ground floor at the front of the building along Washington Street, common areas, and underground garage parking of 51 parking spaces, with 43 exterior parking spaces along the northerly side and at the rear of the building (the "Project"). The Project is depicted on

the plans entitled "1120-1132 Washington Street, Dorchester, MA 02124," prepared by RCA, LLC, last revised April 28, 2016 (Sheets A1 to A6), copies of which are hereto attached.

Although at this juncture the Proponent is planning on a homeownership project, the Proponent reserves the option to develop the Project as a rental project should market conditions, financing, or other factors militate against a condominium development.

The Project site is located within the Lower Mills Neighborhood Shopping Subdistrict (of the Dorchester Neighborhood District) on a neighborhood main street between two signalized intersections (Washington Street and Richmond Street, and Washington Street and River Street). It is a short walk to MBTA bus lines at River Street/Dorchester Avenue providing access to, among other things, Red Line subway service.

The Project will require zoning relief for first floor residential (conditional use) and to exceed the allowed maximum floor area ratio (1.0 allowed; 1.38 proposed). The Proponent appreciates its duty to provide affordable housing in compliance with the Inclusionary Development Policy of the City of Boston. Indeed, the Proponent hopes to make one of the residential units affordable and wheelchair accessible.

The Proponent has engaged with the neighborhood and local elected officials on the redevelopment of this site since 2014, and most recently presented the current details of the Project to the Dorchester Lower Mills Civic Association on March 3, 2016 (Executive Board), and March 15, 2016. In addition, our team conducted a pre-file meeting with BRA staff members and other interested officials on April 4, 2016.

On behalf of the entire Project team, we look forward to working with you and your staff on this Project, which we believe will be a positive addition to the Lower Mills neighborhood and the City of Boston. Please advise if there are any questions of the Proponent or if we can provide any further details as we prepare to file a PNF. Thank you.

Very truly yours,

John H. Rogers

Anthony L. Leccese

Encls.

cc: John Sambucci

Michael O'Malley

Chris Drew, RCA, LLC

Christopher Tracy, BRA

Michael A. Cannizzo, BRA

David Cotter, Office of Neighborhood Services

City Councilor Frank Baker

Amanda Curley, Office of Councilor Baker

State Representative Daniel Cullinane

State Senator Linda Dorcena Forry











